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View from the Chair  
 

 

As many of you will now be aware, Pat Kane, for personal reasons, has tendered 

his   resignation as Chair of OiR Ayr. The Executive Committee members were 

extremely saddened that Pat had decided to take this decision, one that he was 

not prepared to reconsider. 

On behalf of our organisation, the members of the Executive Committee wish to 

thank Pat for everything that he has done for OiR Ayr, and especially recognise 

the immense contribution he has made, both as Treasurer and Chair, during his time on the    

Executive   Committee. 

We recognise his time and effort spent as Treasurer in helping to sort out many financial matters, 

especially the group contributions to hall rentals, and the claiming of Gift Aid. We acknowledge 

the way in which he led the discussions regarding the many issues raised at the 2017 Group 

Leadersõ meeting, the time spent with the Ad Hoc Committee analysing and responding to the 

issues raised, and the preparation of the feedback to the follow-up Group Leadersõ meeting. We 

welcomed his expertise in I.T. matters and in leading the upgrading of the Office computer     

system.  

These are only a few of the many ways in which OiR Ayr has benefitted from the time Pat has 

given our organisation as a Trustee. The quiet way in which Pat personally tackled some of the 

required maintenance tasks which have kept the Office area well maintained and in a good    

decorative state is very much appreciated. We also appreciate the way in which Pat promoted 

OiR to the wider community and we thank him for being in a position to continue to use the 

PowerPoint presentation he created for that purpose.  

We hope that, now that he has stepped down from the Executive Committee, he will continue to 

enjoy his membership of our wonderful organisation and find more time to spend with his family 

and the enjoyment of his other pursuits. 

The remaining members of the Executive Committee have met and planned how we now move 

forward. In the short term, the post of Chair will remain vacant, and all of the Committee     

members will take on additional responsibilities and thereby ensure the smooth running of the 

administration of OiR Ayr. We will strenuously look to finding a successor as Chair and to        

increasing the number of Committee members. As always, we would ask for the membershipõs 

support in all that we strive to do. 

We have a wonderful organisation, the envy of many who hear of our existence and of our      

efforts to combat isolation and loneliness. Many of our members testify to the benefits of their 

membership. We have had a wonderful thirty plus years of existence ð long may OiR Ayr        

continue to flourish. 

David Bowman 

Vice Chair  
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We are delighted to announce that Colin Beveridge has joined our Committee.  With 
his vast Experience in the financial sector, we are sure that Colin will be a great asset 
to the OiR.  

 Inside this issue 
 
¶ Notice Board 
 
¶ Group News 
 
¶ Members Corner 
 
¶ Points of Interest  
 
¶ Group Timetable 
 
¶ Discount List 
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 This years Annual Coffee Morning is on  

 Saturday 20th October in Ayr Auld Kirk,  

  so remember and keep the date free.  

 

 

Colin Beveridge  David Bowman (Vice Chair) 

Margaret Bowman Alan Green 

Arnie Green (IT support) Amy Kinnaird 

Margaret Rollo (newsletter editor) Douglas Sanderson 

Meg Steel (minute secretary)  



 

 

 
 

You will all no doubt be aware of the changes brought into force in May which requires organisations 
to adhere to regulations regarding individuals personal data. 

OiR Ayr does not share any data with any other organisation and will not release any personal        
information of any member or group leader without their prior consent. 
 

Our Privacy Policy is currently being updated  

 

 

 

 

Since the last newsletter, we have been notified of the deaths of the following OiR   
members.  Our thoughts are with their families and friends 

   Sandra McEwing      John Fullarton 

   Doreen Kirkwood   Ali Armour 

      Ian McNeilage 

 
 
 
 
Thank you so much to all those who took the time to send articles for inclusion in this 
edition of the Newsletter.  It is much appreciated. Submitting an article about your 
group is a great way of letting all our members share in your experiences.  So tell us 
your stories and let us see you photographs 
 

                        news.oir@outlook.com  
Remember, if you donõt have access to email, contact either the office (01292 
260086) or myself (01292 739051) and we can arrange to have your contributions 
scanned or typed. 
 
We are still experiencing technical problems with the electronic version of the  
Newsletter and we apologise most sincerely to those members who did not receive 
their copy.  Our IT guys are working hard in the background and hope to resolve the 
problem in the near future.  In the meantime, the newsletter will be available on the 
Website.  We will send an email when it is posted to all those members who confirmed 
that they were happy to receive emails from OiR office. 

 
                  Submission dates for the next newsletters are : 

 

    August issue    9th August 2018 
    November issue   10th November 2018 
    March issue    22nd February 2019 

Margaret Rollo 
Newsletter Editor 



 

 

 
 

The 2018/19 annual subscription is due on 30th September 2018 
Please renew your membership before this date 

 
 

 
LIMITATION OF LIABILITY 

 
Opportunities in Retirement does 
not assess the membersõ fitness 
for participation in any of its  
various activities. The decision 
for your fitness lies within     
yourself, together with any    
medical advice you might wish to 
take. It is your responsibility to 
ensure your personal safety and 
that of your belongings. 

 

 

 

5hb!¢Lhb{ 
! ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ 

ǘƘŜ hƛw ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ  hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ 

ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǳƳǎ Υ 

 

Cƻƭƪ aǳǎƛŎ {ǇǊƛƴƎ {ƻŎƛŀƭ ϻрлт 

Cƻƭƪ aǳǎƛŎ DǊƻǳǇ ϻфр 

!ƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ ϻпл 

!ƴƴŀ CƻǊōŜǎ ϻсл 

bŜǿǘƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ .ǳŎƪŜǘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ϻтлΦср 

 

нлл /[¦. 5w!² 

¢ƘŜ нлл /ƭǳō ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴ ŦŜŜ ƻŦ ϻмн ŦƻǊ ǘǿŜƭǾŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ Φ  ¸ƻǳ 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƭƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ м ŀƴŘ нлл ŀƴŘ ŀ ŘǊŀǿ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ Iŀƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ƻŦ ϻрлΣ ϻор ŀƴŘ ϻмрΦ   

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ τ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴ ŦŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  ǊŜŘǳŎŜŘ ōŀǎŜŘ 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǊŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŀǿΦ   ²ƛƴƴŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ Iŀƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ  ōŜ ƴƻǝŬŜŘ ōȅ ǇƻǎǘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŘǊŀǿ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ Υ 

 

 
 
 
hƛw ƛǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴǊƛŎƘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀȅǎ  ōǳǘ ƛǘ 
ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŦǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǎƻ 
ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎΦ  ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ άǿƛƴ ǿƛƴέ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ  -  ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ        
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǿƛŘŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ƻŦ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ hƛw ƎŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊǘƛǎŜΦ 
 
!ǊŜŀǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƛƴǇǳǘ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛƴŀƴŎŜΣ aŀǊƪŜǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ tǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ 
ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ  -  Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŜƭǇΚ  LŦ ǎƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ƻƴ лмнфн нсллус 

мф WǳƴŜ нлму όн ŘǊŀǿǎύ мп !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлму мм {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
OiR has many groups offering a wide variety of interests, but we always welcome new ideas 
from our members.  Two members have approached the committee with suggestions for a 
new group and their details are listed below.  If there is enough interest we hope that we will 
be able to start the groups after the summer. 
 

 
 
 
Although Karate is better known as a òMartial Artó people often       
overlook many of its exercise benefits i.e. improved cardiovascular 
health, weight loss, increased muscle tone, improved reflexes and mood. 
 
Harry Connolly has over 30 years experience in Karate and is a 5th Dan.  
He would be interested in hearing from people who would like to take 
part in a karate exercise class.   

                                  Contact Harry on 01292 445619 for more informationΦ 

 

 

 

Want to look good and see how itõs done! 

Elaine Sawyer, a mobile make-up artist and nail technician, has offered to             
demonstrate her skills to OiR members. She will show the best way to cleanse, tone 
and moisturise the skin and then how to apply make-up to give a natural look. 

To make the demonstration worthwhile, Elaine needs a minimum of 12 members to  attend;         
however, there is no maximum, so the more the merrier! If you are interested in attending this      
session, please could you contact the office and get your name added to the list. Once we know the 
numbers, we will agree a suitable date with Elaine (probably in September), book the venue and then 
notify all those wishing to attend.    Office telephone 01292 260086 

 
Meg Steel 

We are delighted that we have been approached by one of our 

members Steve Rivett with regards to setting up a Chess Group for 

OiR Ayr Members.  All levels of experience are welcome and we 

would envisage starting around September time.  Please telephone 

the office on 01292 260086 to note interest. 



 

 

 

 

 

The Annual General Meeting held in  Ayr Town Hall on Tuesday 24 April was well attended and 
members listened as Chairman Pat Kane outlined, via a PowerPoint presentation, how OiR had 
performed over the year.   

Our organisation continues to go from strength to strength and Pat explained in detail our  
current healthy financial situation (due mainly to his astute monitoring) and it was encouraging 
to note that new membership was increasing. 

After the business of the AGM was concluded, members were entertained with a musical          
interlude curtesy of the OiR folk group  

 


